Parshat Devarim

Earliest Candles: 6:39 p.m. Latest Candles: 7:49 p.m.



CONGREGATION BETH AARON ANNOUNCEMENTS

August 5-6, 2022



SHABBAT INFORMATION

Friday, August 5

Plag Mincha/Kabbalat Shabbat: 6:25 p.m.,

Beit Midrash

Mincha/Kabbalat Shabbat: 7:00 p.m., Main

Shul

Zman Mincha/Kabbalat Shabbat: 7:55 p.m.,

Beit Midrash

Shabbat, August 6

Shacharit: 7:15 a.m., Beit Midrash Halacha Shiur: 7:35 a.m., Social Hall, by

Rabbi Duvie Nachbar

Shacharit: 8:00 a.m., Social Hall

Shacharit: 8:00 a.m., Lower Level (mask-

only minyan)

Nach Shiur: 8:20 a.m., Main Shul Shacharit: 8:45 a.m., Main Shul Sof Zman Kriat Shema: 9:29 a.m. Early Mincha: 1:45 p.m., Beit Midrash

Daf Yomi: 4:30 p.m., Main Shul Mincha: 5:40 p.m., Main Shul

Shkiah: 8:06 p.m.

Pre-*Tisha B'av Shiur* by Rabbi Rothwachs: 8:15 p.m., Main *Shul*, Yeshayahu's Vision:

Déjà vu All Over Again Motzaei Shabbat: 8:58 p.m.

Maariv & Eicha: 9:10 p.m., Main Shul, Beit

Midrash

Fast of *Tisha B'Av Motzaei Shabbat,* August 6

Fast Begins: 8:03 p.m.

Sunday, August 7 Fast Ends: 8:50 p.m.

The Tisha B'Av schedule is on page 2.

HIGH HOLIDAY SEATS

We encourage everyone to sign up for High Holiday Seats as soon as possible to help give our seating committee sufficient time to plan out seating, as well as to help ensure that you get the seats of your choice at the *minyan* location of your choice. We appreciate your expeditious response.

When signing up online for your seats, please be sure to complete all of the fields as best you can. Sign up by clicking here. Or, complete this form and send it to the office with payment.

On Shabbat,

the shul elevator will operate as follows:

Friday: 6:20 p.m. to 9:00 p.m. 7:00 a.m. to 12:15 p.m. 1:35 p.m. to 2:15 p.m.

4:25 p.m. to 9:05 p.m.

Is the *Eruv* Up? Call the *Eruv* Hotline before *Shabbat*: 201-530-0222.

Laurence Rothwachs, Rabbi Moishe B. Singer, President
Office Phone: 201-836-6210

9 Av

950 Queen Anne Road Teaneck, NJ 07666 bethaaron.org office@bethaaron.org

SCHEDULE FOR THE WEEK OF AUGUST 7						
	Sun	Mon	Tues	Wed	Thu	Fri
	7	8	9	10	11	12
Earliest <i>Tallit</i>	5:02	5:03	5:04	5:05	5:06	5:08
Shacharit	6:15 MS 7:30 BM 8:45 MS	5:40 SH 6:20 BM 7:05 BM 8:00 BM	5:50 SH 6:30 BM 7:15 BM 8:00 BM	5:50 SH 6:30 BM 7:15 BM 8:00 BM	5:40 SH 6:20 BM 7:05 BM 8:00 BM	5:50 SH 6:30 BM 7:15 BM 8:00 BM
Mincha	1:45 MS 7:20 MS					
Mincha/ Maariv		7:45 BM	7:45 BM	7:45 BM	7:45 BM	6:20 BM 7:00 MS 7:45 BM
Maariv	8:30 MS	9:30 BM	9:30 BM	9:30 BM	9:30 BM	

KEY: BM = Beit Midrash MS = Main Shul SH = Social Hall

MAZAL TOV TO

- Heather & Marc Benjamin, and Sonya & Moshie Solomon, on the birth of a grandson, born to their children Gabbi & Ari Solomon of Teaneck.
- Menucha & Hillel Hyman, on the birth of their granddaughter Raquel, born to their children Reva & Yechiel Stern of Bergenfield. Mazal Tov also to Yechiel's grandparents, Naomi & Morty Stern of Montreal.

PARNAS HAYOM

Dedicate a day of learning at Beth Aaron on the occasion of a *yahrtzeit*, in the *zechut* of a *refuah shelaima*, or in honor of a *simcha*, a birthday or any other occasion. Each week's dedications are sent out to the membership via email. For more information, or to sign up, click here. This week's *Parnas Hayom* sponsors are:

- ♦ Wednesday, 6 Av, Samuel & Myra Aksler, commemorating the yahrtzeit of Samuel's brother, Jonah Aksler, Yonah ben ha-Rav Meyer Yochanan.
- Wednesday, 6 Av, Sheila Baer, commemorating the yahrtzeit of her husband, Daniel Baer, Gedalia ben Eliezer.
- Wednesday, 13 Av, Francine & David Ehrenberg, commemorating the the yahrtzeit of Francine's father, Morris Zharnest, Moshe Aaron ben Dovid ha-Levi.

Rabbi Rothwachs will be away from Tuesday, August 9 through Wednesday, August 17. In case of an emergency, please call him on his cell phone, 201-747-8740. For non-urgent matters, please contact Rabbi Ben Zion Feld at 201-370-1747.

We would like to take this opportunity to express our deepest appreciation and gratitude to Penina Persin, who will be transitioning into a new professional role this coming week. Over the past several years, Penina has served our *shul* and members dutifully and professionally, always with a smile and positive demeanor. We wish Penina much continued success in her new role and wish her satisfaction and fulfillment as she begins a new position.

Moishe B. Singer and the entire Board of Trustees

"כל המתאבל על ירושלים זוכה ורואה בשמחתה" (תענית ל:)

'All who mourn for Yerushalayim will merit seeing her in her joy.' (Ta'anis 30b)

CONGREGATION BETH AARON

SCHEDULE TISHA B'AV 5782

SHABBAT, AUGUST 6

Shabbat Mincha: 5:40 PM / Fast Begins: 8:03 PM

Yeshayahu's Vision: Déjà vu All Over Again

Rabbi Rothwachs / 8:15 PM in Main Shul

Motzaei Shabbat: 8:58 PM

Tefillat Maariv & Eicha: 9:10 PM in Main Shul and Beit Midrash

SUNDAY, AUGUST 7

Shacharit & Kinnot 6:15, 7:30 & 8:45 AM

8:45 AM minyan with introductions to the Kinnot by Rabbi Rothwachs, through chatzot 1:02 PM
Kinnot program can also be viewed live at the following link:
https://www.facebook.com/groups/bethaaron

~ Early Mincha 1:45 PM ~

Chofetz Chaim Heritage Foundation Video Presentation בוד הבריות: Discover the Priceless Value of Every Person Including Yourself

Featuring: Rabbi Elya Brudny, Rabbi Yissocher Frand and Rabbi Paysach Krohn Recommended donation to Chofetz Chaim Heritage Foundation \$18 per adult, \$13 per student ~ 2:30 PM in Social Hall~

אפכי כמים לבך: A Special Tisha B'Av Kumsitz

Led by singers from Barock Orchestra, all adults and teens are invited to participate in a special event, uniting the community in song and reflections, with words of inspiration from Rabbi Rothwachs $-4:\!30\,PM \text{ in Social Hall} -$

Synagogues on Stamps - ואהי להם למקדש מעט

Multimedia Presentation by Rabbi Benjamin Yablok
- 5:50 PM in Social Hall -

~ Mincha: 7:20 PM~

The Mourning After: Where We Go From Here

Rabbi Rothwachs / 8:10 PM in Main Shul

Maariv: 8:30 PM / Fast Ends: 8:50 PM Kiddush Levana – 10:00 PM (weather permitting)

לשנה הבאה בירושלים הבנויה

CONDOLENCES TO

 The Schwartz family, on the passing of their beloved mother Bernice Schwartz (former member of Beth Aaron). Shiva has concluded.

MEN'S CLUB KIDDUSHIM

This week's Cake and Cookies *Kiddush* following the 8:45 a.m. *minyan* is sponsored by:

- ♦ Rivka Herzfeld, in honor of her recent birthday.
- Moishe B. Singer, thank you to David Goldberg for hosting Siyum and Sausage and to Rabbi Wolpoe for giving me a year off.

Upcoming Men's Club Kiddushim:

◆ August 20, Hot Multi-Sponsored Kiddush (after the Main Minyan). Sponsorship levels are \$72, \$100, \$136, \$200, \$360 and \$500. Sign up by clicking here.

Having a *simcha*? The Men's Club has multiple *Simcha Kiddush* options to meet all budgets. Single-sponsored *kiddushim* start at \$1,800. For menus and details please visit https://www.bethaaron.org/kiddush or email kiddush@bethaaron.org.

OU SPIRIT PARTNERS WITH BETH AARON

This Tuesday, August 9, at 11:00 a.m., the Spirit (Stimulating Program Initiative for Retirees that Inspires Thought) Initiative Program will be presented by Isaac N. Tuchman (Musmach of RIETS) on the topic "Kashruth When I Was a Kid—Records, Remembrances, and Nostalgia."



Beth Aaron is proud to be a partner *shul* with OU SPIRIT which attracts retirees, not-yet-retirees, baby boomers, empty nesters, sandwich generation parents, and seniors.

The OU created SPIRIT several years ago as an on-site program and, since the start of COVID, it is presented as an on-line program, which has attracted close to 7000 people from throughout the United States and 18 other countries. SPIRIT is a weekly program on Tuesdays at 11:00 a.m., via Zoom, and focuses on topics that are of interest to the +60 demographic.

Participants who register for any program will receive a link to the recording after the program, so there is no concern if the actual timing of the program is inconvenient. More details can be found at https://www.ou.org/spirit/. If you have any questions, please reach out to Moishe B. Singer at president@bethaaron.org.

SHUL ANNOUNCEMENTS

♦ FOUNDATIONS MINYAN

The next "Foundations Minyan" in memory of Andy Dimond, z"I, will be held on Shabbat, August 20. This immersive and dynamic tefillah experience will include insights into the prayers and Torah reading. Led by Rabbi Hayyim Angel, this minyan is open to everyone of all backgrounds and will take place in the Beit Midrash beginning at 9:00 a.m. with Shacharit, followed by a special kiddush on the patio. For more information, contact David Fisher at davidfisher100@gmail.com or Michelle Dimond at mfreuden@verizon.net. To make a donation, click here.

SHUL ANNOUNCEMENTS

- On Sunday, September 11, at 7:30 p.m., the Beth Aaron Sisterhood Book Club will meet virtually to discuss "Ethel Rosenberg" by Anna Sebba. To join via Zoom, click here. Thank you to Esther Schnaidman for a wonderful discussion last Sunday on "People Love Dead Jews."
- On Sunday, September 18, at 7:30 p.m., in the Social Hall, Beth Aaron's Sisterhood invites the women of the community to "Make Your Own Paper Cut with Artist Dena Levie." The cost is \$24 per person. For questions, email sisterhood@bethaaron.org. Sign up here.

♦ BETH AARON SHIDDUCH INITIATIVE

Beth Aaron is committed to helping singles successfully move on to the next stage of their lives. To that end, we encourage any full member of the CBA community who is at least one entire year beyond the completion of his/her gap year to reach out to Ayelet & Noah Isaacs (dedicated Beth Aaron *shadchanim*) by signing up at <u>CBA Shidduch Initiative</u>. They will respond in a timely fashion to set up a meeting. Ayelet & Noah can be reached by email at shidduch@bethaaron.org.

SAVE THE DATE

On Sunday evening, August 21, at 7:15 p.m., Beth Aaron's 50th Anniversary Committee is excited to present the launch of the **Scholar-in-Residence CBA Alumni Series** with a *shiur* by **Rabbi Dr. Ephraim Kanarfogel** (E. Billi Ivry University Professor of Jewish



History, Literature and Law, Bernard Revel Graduate School of Jewish Studies, Yeshiva University, and Rabbi of Congregation Beth Aaron from 1983 to 2002), Rabbi Dr. Kanarfogel will speak on the topic "On the Development and History of the Bracha for the Blowing of the Shofar." Sponsorships are encouraged and can be submitted online at https://www.bethaaron.org/event/SIR-kanarfogel

WEEKLY SHIURIM AT CONGREGATION BETH AARON

♦ HALACHA SHIUR

Rabbi Duvie Nachbar's weekly *shiur* on *Halacha* will meet this *Shabbat*, August 6, at 7:35 a.m. in the Social Hall. All are welcome to attend.

♦ NACH SHIUR

Throughout the summer, the weekly *Nach Shiur* will be given by Rabbi Ben Zion Feld from 8:20 a.m. to 8:40 a.m. in the Main *Shul* (preceding the 8:45 a.m. *minyan*). All are welcome and invited to attend.

◆ DAF YOMI

This *Shabbat*, August 6, at 4:30 p.m., in the Main *Shul*, the *Daf Yomi shiur* will be given by **David Hes**, *le-zecher Nishmat* David's father *z"l*, Walter Hes, *he-Chover* Binyamin ben Mordechai. For questions, contact David Hes, dhes613@gmail.com.

♦ DAF HASHAVUA

The *Daf HaShavua* program will meet this week at the times set forth below. Our regular attendees are encouraged to participate. This is also a wonderful opportunity for those who have not yet had the opportunity to participate in this learning initiative to do so.

- Tuesday Nights, at 8:55 p.m., Beit Midrash & Zoom
- Thursday Nights, at 8:55 p.m., Beit Midrash & Zoom

Click <u>here</u> for the Zoom link. Meeting ID: 997 4153 396. Passcode: Daf.

WEEKLY SHIURIM AT CONGREGATION BETH AARON (Continued)

- ◆ Beth Aaron's Daf ha-Yomi le-Halacha learning program is on hiatus until the end of August.
- ◆ The **nightly learning program for local YU alumni** is on hiatus until the end of August.

♦ WEEKDAY IN-PERSON DAF YOMI

Our *Daf Yomi shiurim* are given each weekday (Monday to Thursday), at 9:15 p.m., in the lower level Book Room, and will be followed by *Maariv* at 9:50 p.m. in the *Beit Midrash*. The *maggid shiur* is **Rabbi Dovid Levy**. The *shiur* can also be attended virtually by clicking <a href="https://example.com/here/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/bases/

 WEDNESDAY NIGHT MASECHET SANHEDRIN GEMARA SHIUR Rabbi Rothwachs' Masechet Sanhedrin shiur is on

KOL HA-NE'ARIM CHUPPAH

hiatus for the summer.

The committee for the *Kol ha-Ne'arim* Project 5783/2022 is accepting new names for the *Simchat Torah Chuppah*. The names are embroidered onto the *chuppah*. On *Simchat Torah*, all the children stand under the *chuppah* for their blessing.

Go to www.bethaaron.org/kolhanearim to submit names of children, grandchildren and great-grandchildren. The website has new pictures of the actual chuppah as well as pictures of the various items available for dedication. For more information, please contact Myron Chaitovsky, at Myron.chaitovsky@gmail.com.

COMMUNITY ANNOUNCEMENTS

- ◆ This Sunday, August 7, Tisha B'Av, from 9:00 a.m. to 2:45 p.m., Congregation Keter Torah, 600 Roemer Avenue, and the Orthodox Union present Rabbi Steven Weil on "A Distant Mirror." This program will be in person and available online at www.ou.org/tishabav. There will be an 8:15 a.m. Shacharit minyan prior to Rabbi Weil's presentation, and a 2:45 p.m. Mincha minyan will follow.
- ◆ This Sunday, August 7, Tisha B'Av, at 3:00 p.m., at Congregation Zichron Mordechai, 268 West Englewood Avenue, the women of the community are invited to hear Rabbi Michael Taubes present his annual Tisha B'Av class on "Escaping the Holocuast The Teheran Children."
- ◆ This Sunday, August 7, Tisha B'Av, at 5:30 p.m., Congregation Keter Torah, 600 Roemer Avenue, will show the movie "Final Account." In this 94-minute documentary, a filmmaker interviews three hundred wartime veterans from Germany and Austria about their experiences during the Nazi regime, notably the Hitler Youth Movement.
- ◆ This Monday, August 8, from 8:00 p.m. to 9:00 p.m., all women are invited to join Teaneck resident Philyss Seidenfeld, (who lost her four children 17 years ago in a house fire) deliver the final shiur in her Emunah Series via Zoom, on the topic "Why I Still Love G-d." Register to receive the link by clicking here . For questions, email Phillysemunah@gmail.com.
- This Tuesday, August 9, at 7:00 p.m., at Congregation Keter Torah, 600 Roemer Avenue, the Project Ezrah Young Leadership Council presents their Second Annual Night Out featuring a gala BBQ, mixology bar, and a comedy show lineup. Registration closes on Monday,

COMMUNITY ANNOUNCEMENTS (Continued)

- Weekly beginning Thursday August 11, at 6:30 p.m., Congregation Rinat Yisrael, 389 West Englewood Avenue, presents Mindy McDonald who will lead a knitting activity called "Community Knits." All knitting levels welcomed. No registration required. For questions, email knitting@rinat.org.
- On Shabbat, August 13, at 6:20 p.m., Congregation Rinat Yisrael, 389 West Englewood Avenue, presents Dani Ritholtz who will speak on "The Double-Edged Sword of Elul and Beyond: A Jewish Approach to Teshuvah in the Mental Health Era."
- On Shabbat, August 13, at 6:30 p.m., Shaarei Orah, The Sephardic Congregation of Teaneck, 1425 Essex Road, invites the women in the community to "Talk and Tehillim" with Orit Esther Riter (founder of Or Energy Institute, an emunah-based wellness program). Orit will speak on "Finding Hashem in Elul." For more information, contact Talia Edi at taliaedi1@gmail.com
- On Sunday, August 14, from 2:00 p.m. to 5:00 p.m., Congregation Rinat Yisrael will host their Summer Block Party on Pennington Road (between West Englewood and Reis Avenue). Enjoy inflatables, games, rides, face painting, balloons, food and more. For more details and to register, click here.
- ♦ On Tuesday, August 16, from 1:00 p.m. to 7:00 p.m., Congregation Rinat Yisrael, 389 West Englewood Avenue will host a **New York Blood Center Drive.** To make an appointment, click here .
- The Beit Midrash of Teaneck (BMT) is on hiatus for the summer.

♦ KEYLIM MIKVAH USAGE

We are pleased to announce that the Teaneck *Keylim Mikvah* is **open for self service** between the hours of 7:00 a.m. to 6:00 p.m., Sunday through Friday. Appointments are no longer required. Anyone who is not fully vaccinated must wear a mask while using the *Keylim Mikvah*.

- ◆ Teaneck Mikvah usage is by appointment only. No walk-ins accepted. The appointment system closes 1.5 hours before opening. Pre-Tevilah showering on-site has been reinstated. There will be a \$25 fee if you arrive after closing hours. To book your appointment, click on this link: https://www.teaneckmikvah.com/Appointment/
- ◆ The Rinat Chaim Gemach, in memory of Renee Chaya Levy, lends new and used medical equipment in good condition to those in need, for short-term or long-term use. To borrow equipment, please contact Ronnie Schwartz, 917-532-6922.

NEW MEMBERS

We'd like to welcome the following new members to Congregation Beth Aaron:

Lauren & Moshe Press



WE ARE HIRING!

Beth Aaron, a modern orthodox growth oriented community in Teaneck is looking to hire a Youth Director

The Youth Director position is a part-time position that offers many opportunities for growth.

If you are enthusiastic and passionate about Jewish youth, personal and professional growth, as well as congregational teamwork while serving as a role model for Jewish living and learning, then consider applying for this amazing opportunity.

The Youth Director will coordinate and supervise youth and family programming. Candidates should have prior experience with school, camp or other Jewish youth programs, in order to help promote our mission of providing the community with formal and informal programs for youth in diverse program settings.

If you are interested in applying, you can find a full job description at bethaaron.org/youthdirector, and can apply for the position by sending your resume along with a cover letter to president@bethaaron.org.

SISTERHOOD CONDOLENCE CARDS FOR SALE

Sisterhood condolence cards are a nice way to reach out to someone for a *yahrtzeit* or condolence while also supporting Beth Aaron's Sisterhood. For only \$8.00, we will mail a beautiful card on your behalf.



Wish to send your own cards? You can buy them in bulk from the office. They cost \$50 for 10 cards. To place an order, please contact Penina Persin, office@bethaaron.org, 201-836-6210.

Lawrence L. Shafier, CLU®, ChFC®
Insurance I Employee Benefit Funding
Estate Conservation Strategies



1270 Avenue of the Americas #1000 New York, NY 10020 Tel.: 212-817-3878

Fax: 212-262-0291

PAYPAL GIVING FUND

You can pay any outstanding charges through the PayPal Giving Fund, without paying an online fee. The PayPal Giving Fund is a non-profit to which people can



make donations, and, in turn, the Fund supports programs like ours. When you make a donation through our link, Beth Aaron will receive 100% of your donation, with no credit card expense for either party. The Fund can be used for one-time donations and payments only. Donations made through the Fund will be posted to members' accounts the month after they are given, as PayPal will transfer the money to us once a month (in the month after the donation is made).

If you are making a donation through the PayPal Giving Fund, please DO NOT check the box that the gift is being made anonymously. We need to be able to credit your account. Visit bethaaron.org/givingfund for more details or to pay shullowedgivingfund for more details or to pay <a href="

SPONSOR THE SHABBAT ANNOUNCEMENTS

If you would like to sponsor our *Shabbat* Announcements in honor or memory of a special person or occasion, please send your dedication along with your check for \$54 to the *shul* office.

MAZAL TOVS AND SUCH

Please send all *Mazal Tovs* and submission requests to office@bethaaron.org by Wednesday, at 9:00 a.m., for inclusion in each week's announcements.

To have a *Bar/Bat Mitzvah* added to next month's calendar, please email the office by the 20th of the previous month.

50TH ANNIVERSARY—FOCUS ON FAMILIES

One of the best aspects of being a member of Beth Aaron is that we are part of a large and diverse community. As part of our celebration each week, we will spotlight on our website a different family who helps make Beth Aaron the special place it is. This week's spotlighted family is the **Bocian family**. To view their profile, learn more about the program, or to submit your family data, please visit https://www.bethaaron.org/50/families

Thank you to the entire Families Sub-Committee for helping make this happen.

BELOW THE LINE—ODDS AND ENDS

WE NEED YOU!

Volunteer! We need your talent and time. Each week we will focus on one opportunity where you can roll up your sleeves and help make Beth Aaron amazing! This week we would like to focus on our **Rental Committee**. If you would like to help us show the Social Hall and Lower Level rooms to potential renters and answer basic questions, you could be the person we need! To volunteer, please contact Moishe B. Singer, president@bethaaron.org. Thank you in advance.

THIS WEEK AT BETH AARON—THE SHORT VIDEO

Don't have time to read the announcements? Would you like to know the highlights in a minute or so? Please check out our weekly Doodle video online at https://youtu.be/LjUZw5av-NQ

Please subscribe to our YouTube channel to be alerted each week for our new video by clicking here.